
 10th February 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we approach another half-term break, we continue to be impressed by the efforts and creativity of our pupils and staff. 

Biscuit time 

It was great to see the school awash with colour as the children wore their non-uniform to raise money for our biscuit 

time. Biscuit time is far more than just a snack time! It is an opportunity for children to talk about their day or teachers to 

address a pressing issue with the children. It forms an important part of our nurture approach, to give pupils a voice and 

help the class feel a sense of togetherness as they discuss important topics. Thank you to those who gave a donation of 

digestive biscuits or a £1, it is much appreciated.  

Safer-Internet Day 

In school this week, we join thousands of schools across the country to recognise the importance of our pupil’s safety 

online. Children took part in learning workshops and assemblies to reiterate the familiar messages that we deliver 

through our e-safety learning programme of study. For more information on helping your children stay safe online see the 

image below or visit: https://www.saferinternetday.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish you and your family a relaxing and enjoyable half-term break and we look forward to welcoming you back to 

school on Monday 20th February.  

 

The Leadership Team 



Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, press one and leave a mes-
sage on the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason 
for absence and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason. 

PE KIT  

Could all children please have a PE kit in school everyday.  If you 
are unable to provide your child with a PE kit please use our       
uniform shop as we will donate them to any families that cannot 
provide a PE kit for their child.  Please ensure the PE kit is labelled 
and is in a bag labelled with your child’s name.  

Thank you  

SEND Coffee Morning 

The next SEND coffee morning 

is scheduled for Friday 17th 

March at 9am and will be attended by our 

Speech and Language therapist so if you 

have any questions about your 

child’s speech and language 

please  come along.  We look  

forward to  seeing you there.    

PARKING 

Could you please be vigilant and courteous if you bring your vehicle onto the school grounds and 

refrain from parking on any zig zag lines or on the zebra crossing.   

The children's safety is of paramount importance. 

  

 

If any of our parents/carers have 

any of these coffee pots that 

they have finished with, Mrs 

Martin would love to recycle 

them for you at her Art Club. 

Please give 

them to Mrs 

Martin on the 

year 3 gate or 

drop them 

into the 

school office. 





Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
:  

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th February 2023  February Half Term 

Tuesday 21st February  Pancake Day 

Friday 17th March 2023 Red Nose Day  

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 2023 Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Monday 8th May 2023 Bank Holiday—School Closed  

Friday 26th May 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 2023 May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  





 



 On 21st February 2023, the kitchen will be serving pan-

cakes for dessert.   



Year 1 

In English, we were newspaper reporters, and we were able to gather in-

formation by asking lots of questions about the event that took place 

in our school.  We then wrote our own news paper reports and had lots 

of fun coming up with our own headline and caption. We also drew a 

picture to describe the event. We completed our report by writing about 

what happened, when 

the event took place 

and why it happened.  

In Maths, we have been comparing number 

sentences within 20 using inequality sym-

bols. We recapped on the different symbols 

for comparing numbers such as < (less than), > (greater than), and = (equal to). We then 

talked about when they are used and to help us to remember this, we imagined that the croco-

dile’s mouth is always open to eat the bigger number. We also looked at whether it is always 

necessary to work out the answer to calculations to compare them. We had fun rolling the 

dice twice to generate numbers and we recorded these on our whiteboards using the correct 

symbols to compare them.  

 

This week in Reception we have been reading the story Room on the Broom written by Julia 

Donaldson. We really like the story especially the part when it says “Whoosh they were gone”. 

We have enjoyed ordering the story as a class and retelling it by acting it out. 

In our creative work we have enjoyed making magic wands (be careful we might turn you  

into a frog), designing a new witch’s hat and drawing the characters from the story then  

putting them onto a broom stick, we even did some painting with a witches broomstick (made 

from spaghetti). 

In maths this week we have been learning all about height, length and the days of the week. 

What a busy week of maths we have had!  



Year Three 
 

This week in Year 3 we have recorded our song that we have been learning this half term 

in music. We got to sing and play glockenspiels with our partners; we have really enjoyed 

this! We have also been exploring scratch more and we added sounds to instruments and 

got them to play. We all got our instruments to play Twinkle, Twinkle Little Star.  We have 

also learnt about human and physical features in geography, and the difference. Then we 

found the different physical and human features in South America. We have worked real-

ly hard this half term and we are looking forward to half term.  

 

 

In music this half term we have 

been learning songs that teach us 

about the world. This week we 

sang a song called all around the 

world which uses two groups to 

overlap the lyrics. It sounded 

very melodic! We then learned to 

play along with the music using 

glockenspiels and the notes C,D 

and E. This incorporated 

rhythm, beat and melody.  



 

This week in English, we have been working hard to write our discussion texts, based on 

the idea of whether working a four-day-week would be a positive or a negative thing for 

us. We then edited and improved the work in our books, with the end goal being produc-

ing a piece of published writing for displays. We also carried on our work in music 

based on the song ‘Stop’, where we compared this modern piece to classical composer Jo-

hann Strauss. In addition to this, we completed several computing lessons, which really 

highlighted how much skill we now possess in the year group. 

We have began to write our narratives this week, based on the book ‘The Journey’. By breaking the 

book into the different pages, we have been able to use lots of figurative language to make our   

narratives come to life. This has also provided the opportunity to use some amazing vocabulary to 

write our descriptions and emotions as our narratives progress. We are looking forward to reading 

our final outcomes shortly. The pupils have enjoyed the freedom that using a book with no words 

has given them and they have produced some very creative pieces of writing so far. 

In computing, we have been playing with the microbit equipment; looking at the way we            

programme using loops, sequences and selections. This involved playing a game as a class,    

without the computers, where instructions were given and the pupils had to follow them if they   

fulfilled the conditions asked for. We then had time to try and produce the code to play rock, paper, 

scissors on the microbits. The pupils were very creative and found lots of different ways to do this. 

It was our final swimming lesson this week and many of the pupils have been allocated awards. 

Once we have received them from the swimming teachers, they will be given to the pupils. They have 

all made a lot of progress over the 6 weeks and it was great to see how their confidence in the water 

has improved over time. 

We hope you all have a safe and restful half term break, The Year 5 team. 

Year 5 The Journey Continues 

Year 4 

  



Friday 3rd February saw an invasion of Ancient Greek characters in Y6 as 

we got into character to focus on history for our HT3 Curriculum Day. 

During the day, we learnt about the successes and ultimate downfall of 

Alexander the Great, believed by many historians to be the greatest 

military leader in history.  We also created our own mythical creatures; 

located the extent of the Ancient Greek Empire and identified the main 

cities in Greece.  

 

On Thursday last week, 

we held a KS2 SATs 

meeting to inform parents about the process of 

SATs exams in Y6; it was really well attended by 

parents and pupils. Thank you to everyone who       

came. All the information from the meeting is available on Google 

Classroom.    

                                                                                                                             

We are loving reading ‘Who Let the Gods Out?’ it is 

very amusing but also incredibly descriptive and the 

writing really makes us feel empathy with the main 

characters. This is the first of four books following the 

life and adventures of Elliot. The author Maz Evans has 

also written three books about an amazing young spy– 

the ‘Vi Spy’ series of books. 





  

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed TTRS 

this week!  Keep logging 

on and getting more 

points for your class.   

Who will be our TT Rock 

Stars leaders next 

week? 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Kartar For making good choices in his independent learning 

RMB Harper For independently using her phonics skills in her writing. 

RFC Yahya For always trying his best and being independently in his learning. 

RES Cooper For making good choices and being a good friend. 

1CH Abdul-Qahhar For independently using his phonics skills in his writing. 

1GC Elsie and Eliana For having a fantastic first week in their new school. 

1FK Cairo For writing an amazing newspaper report and remembering to use correct sen-

tence punctuations. 

1BA Mason For trying his best to improve his handwriting. 

2MR Logan For writing an action-packed and descriptive space story. 

2RS Ruby For using conjunctions to extend her sentences in English this week. 

2NL Bella B For writing an interesting narrative story in English. 

2RM Robyn C For contributing her amazing ideas in maths this week. 

3EC Louise F For showing resilience with her writing 

3LD Teddy Showing resilience 

3NM Elsie-Mae For writing an amazing adventure narrative 

4TH Amelia Presenting an amazing discussion and pushing herself to up-level vocabulary 

4BG Charlie P For being an aspiring role mode and helping his peers. 

4SA Jenson B For working hard to improve his presentation in maths 

5AB Lily-Anne For being resilient when writing her narrative independently. 

5JP Isla Y for making a consistent effort and great progress across all subjects 

5NB Suttishai N For his outstanding narrative! 

6CP Bobby H For taking pride in his English work. 

6LC Maria P For great writing of a ‘Warning Story’ 

6VP Chloe M For writing an engaging and unique ‘Warning Story’ 

6JM Nikos S For writing an exciting warning story. 









 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

 Mrs Dawson 

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


